
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:


The Community Room

Moorland House, Moulton Place 


Blakelaw, Newcastle upon Tyne 


NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
         


     Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 13 February 2020 
TIME:   6.00 pm 
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW – Chair), Irene Teasdale(IT), Violet Rooke(VR), Ron Clarke(RC), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Marilyn Irving(MI), Jimmy Gill(JG), Ann Keenan(AK) and Karen Ferry(KF) 
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Heather Miller – Engie 

Linda Hobson – Newcastle City Councillor 

Oskar Avery – Newcastle City Councillor 

Debbie Playford – Resident 

Jean McCartney – Resident 

Lee Stott – Resident 

18/20.  Apologies for Absence 
There were no apologies for absence.
19/20.  Declaration of Interests
· Violet Rook – Governor at Thomas Walling School and Governor with the North East Ambulance Service 
· Ron Clarke - 165 Estate TARA

· Irene Teasdale – Mrs T’s Café and 165 Estate TARA
· Marilyn Irving – Fostering under Newcastle and 165 Estate TARA
· Karen Ferry – Blakelaw Club Juniors Football Club 

· Ann Keenan -  Credit Union and Volunteer for Newcastle Community Asset Trust 
20/20. Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising 
Minutes of meeting held on the 6 January 2020 
The minutes of the meeting held on the 6 January 2020 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.
Minutes of the meeting held on the 9 January 2020 
The minutes of the meeting held on the 9 January 2020 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.
Matters arising from the minutes were that Community councillors fedback that the Police were currently using a number of very affective methods in their pursuit of illegal motorbikes.
RC also commented that a number of youths were gathering in his street.  The Police were aware of it and had been trying to deal with it.

21/20. Engie Update  

Heather Miller from Engie provided their monthly update with regards to the work currently being undertaken at the Roundhill site.  Heather confirmed that due to the weather the site had fallen slightly behind however everything was being done to get things back on track.  The workers did not want to be delayed as they were not paid when they weren’t working however this was likely to be the case for a number of days.
Heather confirmed that due to the weather they had had to introduce further road sweeping and were monitoring the roads.  This had been an additional expense to them but a worthy one which needed doing.

Progress had been made on the base course for the main road through the site.  This should be in place (weather permitting) by next week then it will be used for storage and parking for the site.
In relation to the houses, they were now at roof height, with the membrane being put one.  This was a significant step as once the membrane was in place the tiles and internal work can be undertaken.

Heather confirmed she had received one concerns from a resident who had experience noise prior to the 8am working rules.  This was dealt with immediately and residents can be reassured this will not happen again. 

Heather asked that people be reminded to report any thing they were unhappy to her as Engie were keen to work with residents to ensure minimal impact during the build.
22/20. Chairs Update 

The Chair confirmed he had received a number of queries via social media.
Traffic/parking around Hilton School was again becoming a problem.  The Chair has emailed the school but they are attempting to deal with the problem and teachers can be regularly seen trying to manage it.  The Chair confirmed that his car had been damaged by a car reversing out of the school.

City Councillor Linda Hobson commented that most schools were having problems with regards to traffic and parking outside of schools.  It was hoped that the issue maybe addresses as part of the climate change agenda.

The Chair commented that St Cuthbert’s had a PCSO on patrol.

LB commented that in Gosforth they have the parking car driving around.

JG commented that they had introduced parking control measures on Gishford Way but people were ignoring the no stopping signs.
The Chair confirmed that 9 people had enrolled on the wellbeing course advertised.

The Community Council were holding a development away day on the 7 March 2020 to enable them to plan for future events and discuss priorities within the area.

The Clerk also provided an update in relation to the defibrillator and the hope now that the Doctors Surgery would be staying on next to Aldi the Community Council could approach them with regards to the second defib being located at that site.

23/20. Police Update 
The Police were not in attendance due to shift changes.  PCSO Todd had provided the meeting with a verbal update which the Chair read out.
Both RC and MI commented that they had noticed bigger groups of youths gathering in areas.
But the Community Council had received reports that the “horse” had been removed.
24/20. Update from Blakelaw Ward Councillors 

Newcastle City Council Linda Hobson updated the Community Council on the red Hut site.  LH confirmed that pre-planning applications had been received.  Whilst formal objections were not being taken but feedback was very welcome.  The Red Hut site would house a number of different styles of property for local people.

In relation to anti-social behaviour it was recognised that this was on the rise.  There had been an incident in Cowgate the previous night which had been dealt with very quickly by responding Police.  It had been note that the groups of youths forming were not from the Blakelaw area and were coming in from the surrounding areas.
LH confirmed that the Ward Committee had provided funding for the “youth lorry” which would be in the area on a regular basis – it’s firth visit had attracted 18 youths.

The Clerk confirmed that the Youth Lorry had been in touch with the Community Council with regards to an application for funding but they had not returned any of the paperwork.

JG queried whether there was an update in relation to the consultation in relation to the junction near to Greggs – LH confirmed that the plans were going ahead.

25/20. Sub Groups

Community Engagement Group

The Community coach trip was booked for the 25 April 2020 and the destination had been agreed as Whitby.
The website was very much up and running and was being updated on a regular basis.  If anyone had anything to go on the website they should send it through the Clerk.

KF confirmed that the Blakelaw Club had ordered the tickets for the charity night which was going to be in aid of changing Lives.  Changing Lives were able to provide a large amount of promotional items in support of the night.  The meeting were reminded to bring items for the tombola, raffles and hampers.

The newsletter would hopefully be delivered early March 2020.

VR informed the Community Council that the Twitter page currently had 90 follows.

Environment Group 

City Councillor Linda Hobson updated the meeting on the recent Climate Change Summit.
Employment Group

No update 
26/20. Financial Matters 

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 10 January 2020 – 13 February 2020

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £30,374.12







Total

  
£30,874.12

Less: Payments;
HMRC - February 2020





£230.90

Helen Richardson – February 2020 - Salary 


£909.32

Helen Richardson – Laptop Cover 



£5.00









Total
£1145.22

Income:-

Income various 





  
£1446.70
Closing balance as at 13 February 2020 (account 2)
£30,675.60

Closing balance as at 13 February 2020 (account 1)
£500.00

Members noted the above and approved the payments.

27/20. Grant Application 

Elaine Flynn from Newcastle Foundation Kick Project was not in attendance, which it was pointed out that this was very unusual.  The Clerk confirmed that all of the paper work was present if the Community Council wished to consider the application if not this could be rolled over to the meeting being held in March.

After a brief discussion it was agreed that the grant funding application would be considered.

Following this the funding application was agreed in full - £1200. 
28/20. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 12 March 2020 at 6pm in the Community Room, Moorland House, Moulton Place. 
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